
 

 
IMMANUEL LUTHERAN CHURCH MAY NEWSLETTER 2022 

In this issue –  
 

SHARING THE GOOD NEWS – CHRIST IS RISEN, HE IS RISEN INDEED!! 
 

 
• From the Pastor’s Desk – Grace and Peace   Christian Education – First Communion  

• Council Highlights        *Worship Leaders for May Worship & Music – Music Sunday 5/8 

• Faith in Action – Personal Care Kit Appeal  Pentecost – June 5 – Geranium order form -need by 5/15 

• Election Day Book & Bake Sale May 17th   Green Corner – Rain Gardens 

• Celebrations of Life & Love     May Calendar  

• Church Council & Staff      Rummage Sale – June 17-18th – Lakewood Block Sale -- can you help?? 

*FAVORITE HYMN SIGN-UP TAKING PLACE NOW – SHARE A LIST OF YOUR FAVORITES WITH US*

Drive-In worship participants we are asking you to drive up to the door/overhang at the Education wing in the main 
(south) parking lot. The usher will hand out communion, bulletins and receive offerings.  Using the overhang, the usher will be 
somewhat protected from the weather and will also not have to cross the street!  

Immanuel Lutheran Church 

1002 Powell Ave. 

Erie, PA  16505 

814-833-4062 

LIKE US on Facebook 

www.ilc-erie.org 

 Office:  immluthch@verizon.net 

 

 

 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/
mailto:immluthch@verizon.net


 

 
Grace & Peace 

from the Pastor’s Desk 

1 Corinthians 15:1-2 
“Now I would remind you, 

brothers and sisters, of the good 
news that I proclaimed to you, 
which you in turn received, in 
which also you stand, through 

which also you are being saved, if 
you hold firmly to the message 

that I proclaimed to you—unless 
you have come to believe in vain.” 

I Am A Christian 
When I say, “I am a Christian,” I’m 

not shouting, “I’m clean living.” 
I’m whispering, “I was lost, now 

I’m found and forgiven.” 
When I say, “I am a Christian,” 
I don’t speak of this with pride, 

I’m confessing that I stumble and 
need CHRIST to be my guide. 

When I say, “I am a Christian,” I’m 
not trying to be strong, 

I’m professing that I’m weak and 
need HIS strength to carry on. 

When I say, “I am a Christian,” I’m 
not bragging of success; 

I’m admitting I have failed and 
need GOD to clean my mess. 

When I say, “I am a Christian,” I’m 
not claiming to be perfect, 

My flaws are far too visible, but 
GOD believes I’m worth it. 

When I say, “I am a Christian,” I 
still feel the sting of pain; I have 
my share of heartaches, so I call 

upon HIS name. 
When I say, “I am a Christian,” I’m 

not holier than thou; 
I’m just a simple sinner who 
received GOD’s good grace 

somehow. 

This poem, attributed to Maya Angelou, is what in Christian circles is called an 

“apology”.   According to the Westminster Dictionary of Theological Terms an 

apology is “a statement speaking in defense of” or “a reasoned defense of a 

particular view.” This statement of faith could be seen as defending what I 

perceived to be true about the Christian faith in the world today. The truth is, 

we, as Christians, are to lean upon God and trust that his grace will prevail.  

 

 

I received an internet forward about a preacher whose prayer 

was simply, “Lord, prop us up on our leanin’ side.” Every time he was 

asked to pray, he’d pray, “Lord, prop us up on our leanin’ side.” After 

hearing him pray that prayer many times someone asked him why he 

prayed that prayer so fervently. He answered, “Well sir, you see, it’s 

like this… I got an old barn out back. Its’s been there a long time, it’s 

withstood a lot of weather; it’s gone through a lot of storms, and it’s 

stood for many years. 

“It’s still standing. But one day I noticed it was leaning to one 

side a bit. So, I went and got some pine poles and propped it up on its 

leaning side so it wouldn’t fall. Then I got to thinking about that and 

how much I was like that old barn. I’ve been around a long time. I’ve 

withstood a lot of life’s storms. I’ve withstood a lot of bad weather in 

life, I’ve withstood a lot of hard times, and I’m still standing too. But I 

find myself leaning to one side from time to time, so I like to ask the 

Lord to prop us up on our leaning side, ‘cause I figure a lot of us get to 

leaning at times.  

“Sometimes we get to leaning toward anger, leaning toward 

bitterness, leaning toward hatred, leaning toward cussing, leaning 

toward a lot of things that we shouldn’t. So, we need to pray, ‘Lord 

prop us up on our leaning side, so we will stand straight and tall again, 

to glorify the Lord.’” 

In which direction do you find yourself leaning these days? I 

pray it is on God’s good grace.  

I hope to see you in church on Sunday. Know that I’m just a 

phone call, text or email away. I’m in the office most Tuesday and 

Thursday mornings until 2 p.m. The number there is 814-833-4062, or 

you can just drop in. My cell phone number is 724-557-2386, please 

leave a message if I don’t answer.  pastorkaren.immanuel@gmail.com 

      Grace and Peace, 

Pastor Karen 

https://mail.aol.com/webmail-std/en-us/suite


 

Christian Education 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

SAVE THE DATE:   
Vacation Bible School  

July 11-16 
With Lakewood United 

Methodist 

Discovery on Adventure 

Island 

From a whimsical light house 

on an enchanted 

island….Explorers will be 

guided by a light house 

keeper and Beacon the 

Puffin, on an exciting quest. 

 
 

~ Sharing the Good News ~ 
REMINDER:  Our next Confirmand Meeting will be  

May 1st 10:30 with Pastor Karen and Mrs. Byrne 

– we hope all 6 of our Confirmand Candidates can 

join us: 
BRODY BONSELL SUMMER FEILER 

NATE PATERNOSH TRISTA PATERNOSH 

MADISON PENPEK MIA PENPEK 

CONGRATULATIONS TO TRAVIS FEILER & THE FEILER 

FAMILY ON TRAVIS’ FIRST HOLY COMMUNION  

CELEBRATED ON EASTER SUNDAY! 

 
(Pastor Karen Kostur, Summer, Travis & Michael Feiler 

and with proud Grandpa & Grandma Feiler below) 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 Highlights April 2022 Council Meeting   
 

Communications: 

Received notification from Waste Management of increase in services from $59 to $87 per month. 

 

Treasurer Report March 2022: 

Offerings for the month increased $1,725 over budget.  The boiler fund increased $200 in March.  

Church insurance for the quarter was $1,733. The National Fuel bill was $1,309 and as of March 12th 

the outside supplier was discontinued and we now have National Fuel as our supplier. Net income for 

the month was $-831.83.  Net Total Income year to date is $1,279.78. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Finance:  Annual distribution from the Kaercher Fund/Erie Community Foundation was received in the 

amount of $17,415.   

 

Worship & Music:  The Holden Evening service was well attended. April 22nd, Earth Day will be 

celebrated.  Music Sunday will be celebrated on Mother’s Day, May 8th.  Pentecost Season begins 6/5, 

an appeal for Geraniums and Hunger will be added to bulletin and newsletter. It was decided to reinstate 

the First Song of Isaiah as a sending hymn on the fifth Sunday of the month.  Favorite hymns will be 

used during the summer months.  July will be favorite hymns from the With One Voice supplement and 

August will be favorite hymns from the ELW book.   

 

Christian Education:  First Holy Communion will be on Easter Sunday - one student. Confirmand 

attendance has been between two and four students. Vacation Bible School is scheduled for July 11-15th 

- Discovery on Vacation Island.   

 

Social Ministry:  Care kits will be sponsored for $8.00 this year.   

 

Property:  Property meeting third Tuesday of the month.  Outside work/clean up day to be scheduled. 

 

FOG:  Upcoming, May 17th - Book & Bake sale on Election Day.  The committee reported they will 

once again have church picnic in the summer.   

 

Pastor’s Monthly Report:  Pastor Karen mailed 215 Easter postcards for invitation to service. She will 

be on vacation July 11-24. Will need supply Pastor for the 17th & 24th. Pastor may possibly hold a 

Holden Evening service in Ludlow, PA. 

 

New Business: Council voted unanimously to renew Pastor Karen’s pastoral contract for two years.  

 

Next meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 8th. 

 
Compiled by D. Redditt

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Immanuel Worship Calendar 

 
 
Altar Guild:  S.Leubin/P.Maloney/S.Pfeiffer  Counters: C. Geddes/B. Coughlin 
Ushers: Ushers as assigned by B. Dorler     
 

If you are unable to fulfill your commitment – please find an alternate & notify the 
church office.  

*Sign-up sheet on the bulletin board for JUNE* 

 

JUNE NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: MAY 12TH* 

*I will be taking vacation at the end of May to celebrate my husband’s birthday, 

plant my garden, relax, read, and celebrate Spring and the Memorial holiday.  I am 

asking that you share any information you’d like in the June newsletter ahead of 

time so that I might be able to get it prepped and ready beforehand. 

I will be off May 19-May 31st. 

Thank you for all your kind words and never-ending support. 

Lori Nemenz – Admin. Ofc. 

 



 

Worship & Music in 

the News…. 

 
You can find Pastor Karen’s 

latest sermons in print on 
our webpage here 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/worship-.html 
and the video is posted to our 

Facebook page 

 

NEXT WORSHIP & MUSIC 
COMMITTEE MEETING  

JUNE 7TH 1PM 

Coffee Hour  

 1st Sunday of 
every month.  

It wiIl be in the lounge 
after church service.  
 The Eckmans will be 

hosting.   

  
 

FAVORITE 
HYMNS 

 

 
 

Please join us for worship each Sunday at 9:30 a.m. 
either indoors, or in our drive-in services.   

 
TALK WITH OUR MUSIC DIRECTOR – BRYAN TIMM, IF YOU 

ARE INTERESTED IN SHARING YOUR MUSICAL TIME & 

TALENT. 

 

JOIN US ON 
MOTHER’S DAY, 

MAY 8TH 
WHICH 

WILL 
ALSO BE  
MUSIC 

SUNDAY! 
(The last choir practice for the season will be May 5th!!) 

 

 

It’s time to share your suggestions for 

Summertime hymn singing…  
email, drop-off, call or mail your suggestions to the church 

office so we can have a nice list of hymns to choose from when 

our Worship & Music Committee meets on 6/7.   

We’d love to have suggestions from the ELW “red” hymnal and 

from the “With One Voice” hymnal.  We will be using WOV in 

July and we know how folks dislike “juggling” hymnals. 

You can use the form on the back page of the newsletter too, if 

that makes it easier for folks.  You can also sign up at church. 

 

http://www.ilc-erie.org/worship-.html


 

 

FAITH 

IN 

ACTION 

 

The Social Ministry committee  will once again be asking     

members to sponsor the cost of personal care kits for 

Lutheran World Relief.  The personal care kits include a 

towel, 2 bars of soap, a toothbrush, comb, and nail clippers.   

The cost of each kit is $8 which includes the cost of shipping 

and toothpaste which LWR supplies.  Due to specific size 

requirements and needs to clear customs, the social ministry 

will purchase the items and prepare kit for shipping.  Please 

consider sponsoring one or more kits.  This year's goal is 75 

kits.  Please label your donation as care kit and place in 

the offering plate or mail to the church office. Monetary 

donations will be collected the month of May.   Thank you 

for your support of this mission.   



 

 

FAITH 

IN 

ACTION 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

If you are sick or in the 

hospital, please notify the 

church office and if you’d 

like home communion or a 

copy of our newsletter ~ 

please let us know in the 

office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember the members of 

Immanuel who are “shut in,” or having 

some health challenges and cannot 

make it to service, you may want to 

offer them a ride, give them a friendly 

call, send them a card.  The current Shut-In Mailing List is 

available in the office or the church directory. 

KEEP IN PRAYER:  Denise Arnold’s Mom Lucie Arndt as well as brother-
in-law Pastor Huhn & family; Pam Anthony Lakewood VBS Coord.; John & Tim 
Botwright & their families; Judi Casler’s cousin – Jonilee Condon; Bob 

Dorler’s sister – Pat; the Feiler & Lee families; Justin Lee; Cindy Geddes’ 
family friend Deedee; Christin; Jim & Lorraine Hornaman; Kyle Husted; 

Pastor Karen’s cousin, Marilyn and Pastor’s friend Pat; Bill Kostur’s 
daughter – Samantha; Jim Kuntz; Leslie; Patrick Lewis–friend of S. 

Kocur; Bishop Michael Lozano; Friends of Debbie Redditt – Nathan in 
remission and Gayanne in Hospice care; Carole Rickrode, Sharon 
Roemer, all of our members who are grieving; who are in nursing 

homes, who are serving on the “front line” during the COVID pandemic 
or who are ill at home. We pray for those in the military: Scott Case– 

Navy, (C. Geddes nephew) & Christopher Peterson – Navy (Grandson of 
the late Agnes & Chuck Peterson). 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

Election Day 

Book, Rummage & Bake Sale 

 

Can you help???  Bakers & Table Workers 

needed May 17, 2022 

WE NEED LOTS OF…………….. 

 

    
 

  
 

Please bag & pre-price baked goods.  See the sign-up sheets 

on the bulletin board or get in touch with Carol: 838-1511. 
 



 

 

 

 

What:  RUMMAGE SALE 
PROCEEDS BENEFIT BOILER REPLACEMENT FUND 

 

When:  JUNE 17th & 18th 
8:00 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

 

Wanted: Gently used items 
 

• Household items, Kitchen, Jewelry, Electronic items, 

Furniture, Gardening items & tools, etc. NO CLOTHING. 

• Volunteers to help organize & price items prior to sale. 

• Volunteers to work at the sale-Friday and/or Saturday. 

• Items can be brought to the church prior to sale. 

• If possible, please price items. 

***PRICING DAY:  5/12 – 10:30 A.M.*** 
Volunteers - Watch your email for more details 

 
Contact church office for more information or questions. 



 

 



 

Celebrations  

of Life and  

Love 

 
ALTAR FLOWERS AND 

SANCTUARY CANDLE SIGN-UP 

WE ARE ONCE AGAIN POSTING 

OUR ALTAR FLOWER AND 

SANCTUARY CANDLE SIGN-UP 

SHEETS IF YOU WOULD CARE TO 

SPONSOR EITHER OR BOTH IN 

HONOR OR IN MEMORY OF 

SOMEONE -- IT WILL BE NOTED IN 

OUR WORSHIP BULLETIN. 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT CATHY’S 

FLOWER SHOPPE, WHO HAS BEEN 

PROVIDING THE FLOWERS FOR US 

FOR MANY YEARS HAS HAD TO 

INCREASE PRICES SO FLOWERS 

WILL BE $36/WK – SANCTUARY 

CANDLE REMAINS AT $5/WK - SO 

WHEN PAYMENT IS MADE, PLEASE 

INCLUDE THIS NEW AMOUNT IN 

YOUR PAYMENT STARTING IN 

JUNE. 

 

YOU ARE ALSO WELCOME TO 

BRING IN YOUR OWN 

PLANTS/FLOWERS FROM YOUR 

GARDEN, ETC. 

 

May  Birthdays 

May      2  Hannah Mays 

   4  Lorraine Hornaman/Ray Kreger 

   9  Diane Komisarski 

 11  Diane McGranor/Chris Fetcko 

20 Colleen Hetrick Montgomery/Dennis Rohan 

 21  Larry Nemenz/Karen Sturgeon 
 22  Rick Kuntz 
 23  Jeff Benson 
 28  Carole Rickrode 
 29  Jessica Guthrie 
  

  Everyone enjoys receiving a card! 
 

May  Anniversaries 

 4  Mike & Kim Lee 

 18  Cindy & Larry Geddes 

 19  Debbie & Ron Madurski 

 29  Bob & Sharon Roemer 

 

 

Congratulations to those celebrating!!! 

Did I forget you? Please e-mail me or call me with your birthdays, 

anniversaries or a special day you would like us to share. 

immluthch@verizon.net 
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Immanuel Hours   

Church Office – 814-833-4062 
Hours: M-Th. 8:30am-12:30pm 
immluthch@verizon.net 

 

Staff 
Pastor Karen Kostur 814-833-4062 
or Emergency #:  724-557-2386 
Pastor’s Office Hours – Tues & 
Thurs.9:30am-2:00pm 
Church Caretaker: Wally Coughlin 
Organist/Music Director: Bryan 
Timm 
Admin. Ofc.: Lori Swanson 
Nemenz 
 
Sunday School 
Coord: Anita Byrne & Janice 
Kreger 
Teachers: Rick Kuntz & Pastor 
Kostur 
 
Congregation & Church 
Council Officers   
Pres:Debbie Redditt 814-449-1855          
VP:Bob Dorler 814-833-2719 
Sec.:D. Madurski 814-774-3590 
Fin. Sec.:C.Geddes 814-734-1286 
Treasurer: Bill Redditt  
 
Additional Council Members     
Cindy Eckman, Char Feiler, George 
Pfeiffer, Sally Leubin, Bob Dorler, 
Cindy Geddes    
  

 

 

 

 

Church Council Committees 

We invite all members of Immanuel to join any of these committees and/or 
offer your gifts where you can – many hands make light work!! 

Council usually meets the 2nd Sunday of the month  

 
Christian Education 

Council liaison: Char Feiler 
K-ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 10:30 A.M. 

CONFIRMAND MEETING:  MAY 1ST 10:30 A.M 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL JULY 11-15 

 
Communications 

Council liaison: D.Redditt    Committee Chair: vacant 

Check out our website and “FRIEND” us on Facebook 

Did you miss church? Need to keep updated and want easy access to the 
church calendar, newsletter or annual report? 

Check out our website http://www.ilc-erie.org/ 

WATCH FOR US ON FACEBOOK, GOERIE.COM, ERIE NEWS NOW AND 

IN PRINT IN THE ERIE TIMES NEWS 

 
Fellowship, Outreach & Growth 

Council liaisons: Sally Leubin & Cindy Eckman 
COFFEE HOUR 1ST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 

 AND ONGOING COLLECTION FOR LITTLE FREE PANTRY 
 

Finance 
Council liaison:  George Pfeiffer 

2021 AUDIT 

 

Property 
Council liaison:  Bob Dorler   Committee Chair: Stan Holsopple 

FACILITY MAINTENANCE, RENTAL PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
BOILER CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 

 

Stewardship 
Council liaison:  Cindy Geddes 

 

Social Ministry Committee 
Council liaison:  Debbie Madurski – Committee chair: Debbie Madurski 

LWR CARE KITS 
 

Worship & Music 
Council liaison:  Debbie Redditt Chair: Sue Pfeiffer 

FAVORITE HYMNS – JULY & AUG. 
JUNE 7TH:  W&M COMM. MTG. 1 P.M. 

DRIVE-IN AND INDOOR WORSHIP SERVICES 9:30 A.M. 

OneDrive audio files of recorded services 
https://onedrive.live.com/about/en-us/signin/  

PASTOR KOSTUR’S SERMONS ON OUR FACEBOOK & 
WEBPAGE

 

 

 

mailto:IMMLUTHCH@VERIZON.NET
https://www.facebook.com/Immanuel-Lutheran-Church-108894642463769/
http://www.ilc-erie.org/
https://onedrive.live.com/about/en-us/signin/


 

 



 

 

JOIN US ON 
MOTHER’S DAY, 

MAY 8TH 
FOR  

MUSIC SUNDAY! 
 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

JULY & AUGUST - FAVORITE HYMNS – SHARE 

YOUR IDEAS NOW AND HELP US PLAN AHEAD 

 
It’s time to share your suggestions for Summertime hymn singing…  

email, drop-off, call or mail your suggestions to the church office so we can have a nice list of 

hymns to choose from when our Worship & Music Committee meets.   

We’d love to have suggestions from the ELW “red” hymnal and from the “With One Voice” 

hymnal.  We will be using WOV in July and we know how folks dislike “juggling” hymnals. 

You can use the form below, if that makes it easier for folks.   

 

ELW HYMNAL   

______________________________________

______________________________________

______________________________________ 

______________________________________ 

WITH ONE VOICE HYMNAL 

______________________________________

______________________________________

______________________________________ 

______________________________________ 


